
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Thursday, March 21, 2013 at the 
Courthouse Annex Building for a called (advertised) budget meeting with Commissioners 
Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard present.  Commissioner Joe Burgess was not present.  Staff 
present were Mary J. Wynn, Manager, Latrice Wilson, Clerk and John Holland, Attorney.  
Others present were Sheriff Andy Hester, J.B. Newell, Jr., Road Superintendent and Robby 
Royal, EMS Director/Fire Chief. 
 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 
 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 
 Motion by Calhoun seconded by Hall to accept the Safety Action Plan for placement of 
striping, warning signs, pavement markings raised pavement markers on 41.55 miles of County 
Roads in Turner County in the amount of $142,487.00 and authorize Chairman McCard to sign 
on behalf of the County. 
Ayes:  Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard 
 Motion by Hudgins seconded Calhoun to accept agreement between County and 
Statewide Engineering, Inc. for engineering work to widen and resurfacing of Bussey Road 
based upon a 2.5% of the total construction budget of ($1,364,831.70) as funded by Turner 
County’s 2014 Local Maintenance and Improvement Grant from the Georgia Department of 
Transportation and authorize Chairman McCard to sign on behalf of the County. 
Ayes:  Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard 
 Motion by Calhoun seconded by Hudgins to amend FY 2012-2013 Sheriff Department 
uniform budget in the amount of 4050.00 for 50% matching funds for seventeen (17) new bullet 
proof vests. 
Ayes:  Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard 
 The budget meeting adjourned at 6:47 P.M. 
 
______________________________________ 
Sam McCard, Chairman 
 
Attest: ________________________________ 
            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 
 
 


